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AMBITION PERSEVERANCE UNITY

Dear Parents and Carers,
 
We wanted to end the week by saying a big  
congratulations to the students below, who were the 
students in their respective Year Groups with the most 
golden tickets. As we embed this new 
initiative, designed to reward persistent hard work and 
effort, we want to see all students collecting 
these golden tickets, and proudly showing their tutors 
and their parents. As we move through 2024-25, these 
Golden Tickets will feed into prizes and rewards.

It is my pleasure to also share some wonderful news 
about one of our students. Kwasi (Green Tie) has recently 
been elected into the London Youth Assembly and we are 
incredibly proud of his achievement. Below, you will find 
his comments on his experience so far: 

‘I was recently elected into the London Youth  
Assembly and had my first meeting last month and we 
discussed with Len Duvall, the Deputy Chair and longest 
surviving London Assembly member about youth services 
and how we plan on working with the London Assembly 
workers in the coming months. The experience so far has 
helped me to talk to people in politics and taught me how 
these meetings work!’ 

We are immensely proud of Kwasi and look forward to 
hearing more about the future developments of his work.

We are excited to announce that our Purple Ties students 
will be participating in a singing competition where 
they are acknowledging British women in music.  
The event will take place on the 24th of October 
2024 at 5:30pm in the Music room (Room 14). The  
winners of the competition will then perform 
again at our annual Winter Showcase in December. 

Please book the date and we will send an invite letter. 

I am also pleased to share a special webinar aimed at 
helping parents support their teens in navigating body 
image issues. You can find more details via the link. We 
believe this will be a valuable resource for our  
community.

Finally, I would like to remind everyone of the  
importance of using designated drop-off areas when 
bringing your children to school. It has come to our  
attention that some parents have been using the  
pavement and pedestrian areas to park and drop off their 
children. This practice poses a significant risk to the  
safety of our students, staff, and other pedestrians.

To ensure the safety and security of everyone, we kindly 
ask that you:

•	 	 Avoid parking or stopping on the pavement 		
	 or in pedestrian areas.

•	 	 Exercise extra caution and be mindful of 		
	 pedestrians, especially near the nursery and 		
school entrances.

Your cooperation is crucial in helping us maintain a safe 
environment for all. We appreciate your  
understanding and prompt attention to this matter. 
Together, we can ensure the safety and well-being of our 
school community.

Thank you for your support. Wishing you a lovely  
weekend.

Kind regards,

Ms Dohel
Principal

Kwasi  at the London Youth Assembly 

These students will be sent a postcard home, and an email from the Principal. 

https://www.eventbrite.com/cc/secondarycollege-parents-wellbeing-workshops-725989?utm-source=cp&utm-term=odclsxcollection&utm-campaign=social&utm-medium=discovery&utm-content=creatorshare

